

SPACE CENTER ROTARY CLUB

POST OFFICE BOX 58862 HOUSTON, TEXAS 77058

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

NOVEMBER 24, 1971

MINUTES:

Al Ligrani suggested that a proposed work program for our Rotary Club could be the painting of the Clear Lake Country Theater. He is to explore this subject in great detail and the board will take action after the Christmas holidays.

Mr. Ligrani commented on a letter received from Bob Sheets who is Bresident of the Lions Club. Contents of this letter were how to receive better indentification for the Nasa area via billboards, etc. Mr. Ligrani volunteered to remain in close contact with Mr. Sheets on this subject while assuring the Lions Club that Space Center Rotary Club would be happy to cooperate in any worthwhile project.

Bob Scott is to contact Bob Dare concerning his delinquent dues.

Various members of the Board commented that the processing of applications for Rotary could be more efficient. Frank Morgan and hal Neely are to derive a plan for processing these applications and report to the Board at the December 8th meeting.

Christmas Party - Bob Chuoke agreed to work with Harry Smith in an effort to sell tickets in advance of the party.

Coffee Drinkers at Monday Meetings - Apparently an increasing number of Rotarians do not have lunch but do drink coffee at the Monday assembly. It was suggested that the club start a "Kitty for Coffee Drinkers" in the amount of 25 cents per person. Bob Mitchell, Sergeant at Arms, it to be contacted regarding this subject.

At the December 8th Board Meeting, the most recently joined Rotarians will be assigned to various work committees.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.

Bob Scott Acting Secretary